

## Correction - 6/1/17

**\*\*SAC Representative advised there is \$3000.00 of unused funds in their account.**

**Members present;** Martha Odom, Jennie Barrow, Kristin Amberson, Liz McCulley, Julie Grace, Michelle Covell, Wei Ueberschaer, Capri Welch, Danny Brothers, Paula Sarkari, Diane Folse, Susan Manfredi, Suzanne Landry. **2017-2018 New Members present;** Miki Zimmer, Paul Snider

---

**May 18, 2017 – Martha Odom brought the meeting to order at 8:02am.** The board unanimously approved the minutes from April.

She introduced Paul Snider and announced he will be the incoming SGA representative, beginning Fall. Current members are to report to Liz McCulley, if they are not returning to their chair in the Fall.

**By-Laws – Julie Grace** is presently stepping down. She suggests this position be absorbed by the President or the secretary. All seats on the board have an electronic copy of the By-Laws and they have been approved. Martha asked the question whether the new Booster laws are in the By-laws and Julie replied it is not necessary.

**Treasurer – Kristin Amberson** confirmed there is only one account now, with 2 signers for disbursements. She advised all the (bank acct.) mail will be sent to the school. The new signers on the account will be confirmed with updated signature cards this week, by Kristin and/or Martha.

She mentioned there are straggling grants continuing to come in and the Project Grad balance has not been entered yet.

**Principal -Danny Brothers** announced that ALL purchased, senior parking will have 60 spots in the back of the cafeteria; clearly marked and designated for them only! If more spots are needed, he will certainly open them up for the students.

**VP – Jennie Barrows** opened a discussion to decrease the price for a designated parking spot. She suggested \$50.00 on locker day ONLY, then back to \$60.00 thereafter. A motion was made to accept this by Susan M. and seconded by Diane F. The committee passed this unanimously. Paul S. confirmed he will have this mentioned on ITV as well as the newspaper.

Mr. Brothers spoke about the conversation he had with Christa Wilson, our Volunteer coordinator; regarding changes for Fall 2017 orientation. The PTSO will have a larger space and will be equipped with more detailed information for the incoming parents.

**Grants -Susan Landry.** It was agreed to extend the Marine Biology grant (in the amount of \$200.00), which the committee previously pledged for “waders”.

**Hospitality - Michelle Covell** advised the teacher breakfast is the last day of school (6/2). The PTSO will meet in the Media Center to set up at 7:20 and will commence with our last monthly meeting for the year about 9am, after the cleanup.

Michelle has secured Apple Mkt for this annual event. She is looking for gift cards for the teachers for giveaway prizes during breakfast and it was mentioned we already have 10 gift cards from The New Yorker Deli!

**Membership – Susan Manfredi** is stepping down from this chair, with **Paula Sarkari** officially starting Fall 2017. There is nothing to report.

**Project Grad. – Wei Ueberschaer** reported everything is in motion. To date 180 tickets have been sold, venue paid for, buses and chaperones for everything is secured. Students are to arrive at school at 9pm (after their 6pm Graduation ceremony) and will return the following morning at 7am

SGA Rep. Paul Snider will bring to the attention of the SGA body; students can continue to purchase tickets either on-line or with Mrs. Vantassel at the front desk.

**Teacher Rep – Diane Folsie** reported on the new State Law; there will be no exceptions, for exemptions on exams this year. They will be counted as an assignment with a grade on the books and all students must be on campus.

She also let us know the Seniors will be walking the halls of the elementary school today!

**\*\*SAC Representative - Donna Richards** advised there is \$3000.00 (un-used) in their budget.

**New Business:** Mr. Brothers brought to our attention; there is an empty nester/husband and wife whom took in a troubled High School Junior boy and is looking for the PTSO to help! The committee had many suggestions; some of which are to contact the Student Services for Displaced Students (SRCSD), put them in contact with The (Heather) DOERR'S club, purchase school supplies for him, purchase Winn-Dixie cards and donate a bike. It was suggested we also get a list of his needs. The committee will re-look this at our upcoming meeting on 6/2.

Meeting adjourned 8:45am

Respectfully submitted by Liz McCulley